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Reminders 
Friday June 25 
 5HM & 5D Mass @ 11.45am  
 End of Term 2 @ 2.30pm 

Monday 12 July 
 Term 3 starts 

Tuesday 13 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 

Wednesday 14 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 

Thursday 15 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 
 State Cross Country – Melb 

 St Francis Disco 
Friday 16 July 
 Pupil Free Day – NCCD & Wellbeing Staff 

PD 

Monday 19 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 

Tuesday 20 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 

Wednesday 21 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 

Thursday 22 July 
 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm 

Friday 23 July 
 3L & 3GE Mass @ 11.45am 

Monday 26 July 
 Fdn – Yr2 Swimming 

Wednesday 28 July 
 School Advisory Council Meeting @ 6pm 

Friday 30 July 
 3B & 3H Mass @ 11.45am 

Monday 2 Aug 
 Guest Speaker – Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

@7pm 

 

 
Tuckshop 2021 
Week 9 
Friday June 18 
12-3pm Bec Stratton | Donna Wagner 
 
Week 10 
Thursday June 24 
12-3pm Kate Fraser 
Friday June 25 
12-3pm Renee Jet | Bek Stevens | Carlee 

Fleming 

 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
19-20 Jun Bennallack (3H), Coombes (Fdn A) 

 Hope (6D) 

26-27 Jun Term 2 Break - No Maintenance 

3-4 Jul Term 2 Break - No Maintenance 

10-11 Jul Robertson-Turnock (FdnM),  

 Hand (6D), Marsh (5K) 

17-18 Jul Fidler (FdnM), Kirke (5K), Merrett (5K) 

24-25 Jul Myers (FdnA), Stevens (5K), 

McDermott (5HM) 

31 Jun-1 Aug  Thorne (5D) Baker (5D),  

 Oldham (5D) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.”  St Francis of Assisi         

 
Dear Families, 
This is a simple prayer of thanks to those people who bring joy into 
our world. Those people who generously give of themselves so that 
others may feel better. We have many of these people in our school 
community.  

  
Let us pray:  

 

Lord, we give thanks for all who have brought life and 
happiness to us. Inspire us to give of ourselves joyfully 

and always look for the positive. 
Amen. 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maternity Leave - Gab Hudson 
I wish Gab Hudson all the best as she prepares for the birth of her 
second child. Gab will teach till Friday 25 June and then take maternity 
leave.  
We have employed Dan Walker and Jess 
Widdicombe to teach 4H. Dan will teach 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
while Jess will teach each Thursday.  

  

 

Semester 1 Reports 
All parents will be able to access their child's reports on Wednesday 
23 June from 4.30pm. Please take the time to read through the reports 
and enjoy the growth of your child. If you have any questions please 
write them down and bring them to the Learning Conversations that 
will be held in Week 3 Term 3. 

 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 10 – June 17, 2021 
(Term 2 – Week 9) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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School Dental Clinic 
Bendigo Health is offering a FREE dental service to children at school from Tuesday 13 
July – Wednesday 21 July. Forms are coming home with children today and need to be 
returned to school by Thursday 24 June.  

 
Term 2 Holidays 

Term 2 will end on Friday 25 June at 2.30pm. Please make sure that all children 
understand that we have an early pick up and that they know who will pick them up 
and from what location. 
  

School will resume on Monday 12 July.  
  

I pray everyone enjoys a safe and happy holiday.  
  

2022 Enrolment Process 
Please note that enrolments will close tomorrow, June 18. All existing families have been 
contacted  to remind them to enrol. Short-listing will take place in the following week with 
parents notified by email of their acceptance by Friday 25 June. All parents must email 
(office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au) the school either accepting or declining the 
position by Monday 12 July.  
 
Enrolment application forms can be accessed on our school website. School Website link 

  
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 
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Congratulations 
Congratulations to Jenna and Travis Duffy on the 
exciting arrival of Aylee Jean. Big brothers 
Callan (3GE), Brennan (1C) and Liam are having lots of fun spoiling her.  

 
 

 

Strathfieldsaye Traffic Committee 
Regional Roads have released their concept plans for Strathfieldsaye Road. Please 
click on this link to view the plans and leave feedback 

https://regionalroads.vic.gov.au/map/loddon-mallee-improvements/strathfieldsaye-
road-bendigo-redesdale-road-development-project 

 
 
Australian Maths Competition 
We are excited to have the following students participate in the Australian Maths Competition on Thursday 
5th August. All the best to you all!  
 
Chad Mannes 
Brae Purvis 
Samuel Whitford 
Nick Loorham 
Alyssa Paterson 
Owen Perry 
Olivia FItzpatrick 
Jordi O’Bree 
Teisha O’Reilly 
Mannix Grieve 
Bailey Casey 
Tyson Sherwell 
Zara Riley 
Duncan Strachan 
Lexie Fennell 
Kiara France 
Alec Van Dillen 
Ruby Bath 
Daisy Norman 
Ziggy McNicol    
Tayte Frawley 
Tahlia O’Brien 
Mia Wardell 
Finn Brown 
Eli Fennell 

Quinlan Cody 
Zalie Emmerson 
Samuel Johnson 
Seth Ramm 
Luke Hayes 
Ella Tyrrell 
Josh Robinson 
Sophie McDermott 
Amelia Kelly 
Geoffrey Robinson 
Oscar Strachan 
Zane Riley 
Skyla Ranaweera 
Nathan Ritchie 
Lexi Arundell 
Bella Stevens 
Milly Cummins 
Rylee Marsh 
Darcy France 
Abby Van Emmerik 
Andrew Merrett 
Lachlan Fitzpatrick  
Cooper Casey     
Lachlan Colville  
Harry Freeman 

Adley Booker 
Tara Collard 
Amelia Burns 
Amelia Johnson 
Mitchell Khodja 
Caleb De Petro 
Alice Fraser 
Lilly McMaster 
Willow Dickson 
Lulu Johnson 
Madison Lamprell 
Indiana Houghton 
Harper Gordon 
Jordan Sherwell 
Harry Norman 
Emma Gleeson 
Temperance Johnson 
Will De Jong 
Hunter O'Brien 
Tyson Turner 
Flynn Stevens   

 

 
 

 

PE News….. 
Basketball Trial- Stage Two 
On the 27th of May, we had 3 students from our school participate in the stage two Victoria State team 
tryouts. We all tried as hard as we could, it was very tough competition and some very skilled players. Lexie 
Fennell and myself made it through to the 3 stage which will be held in the upcoming school holidays. Mack 
Skinner unfortunately didn’t progress to the 3rd trial, but did a great job. 
 
          Written by Rhylie Jones  6W 
Mrs Coates - PE Coordinator  
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RE News…. 
Sacramental Program - Confirmation and First Eucharist  
The sacramental program has now concluded, and the children will begin to be 
Confirmed and make their First Eucharist at Sunday Masses. We ask you to 
please pray for these children and their families as they celebrate Confirmation 
and First Eucharist.  

 
 
Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus & St Vincent de Paul winter appeal  

Last Friday 11 June, all of our students and staff celebrated the Feast of the Sacred 
Heart of Jesus in their classes. All the classes launched their class Vinnies' Winter 
Appeal. All students have been allocated a grocery item to contribute to their class 
hamper. All grocery items need to be at school by Monday, 21 June.  
 
The St Therese's Parish Vinnies' conference have expressed their thanks for our 
participation in the appeal. The need for Vinnies' support has increased over the past 
few months and all of the hampers will go to people in our local community.  

 
Refugee Week 2021: 20-26 June 2021 

Next Sunday, 20 June, is the beginning of Refugee Week 2021.  

This is an important time to continue to pray for refugees and to also stand 

in solidarity with these people by learning more about the plight of the 

millions of refugees around the globe who have to flee their homes to find 

safety. We can also find out what we can do here in Australia to 

welcome refugees. Our 3L and 3H classes and the Catholic Identity student 

leaders will lead our school in prayer at assembly.  

 

Refugee Week began in Australia, in 1986, and is now a global celebration. 

It provides an opportunity to celebrate the wonderful ways in which people 

from refugee and asylum-seeking backgrounds enrich their new 

communities. Refugee Week is a chance for ordinary people to welcome, 

thank and celebrate their neighbours who have come seeking safety.  

 

Refugee Week incorporates World Refugee Day (June 20) each year, which is designed to raise awareness 

and establish dialogue in our communities about the refugee experience. In doing so, Refugee Week aims 

to facilitate better understanding between communities and encourage successful integration.  

 

For more information please visit: 

https://www.refugeeweek.org.au/.     https://capsa.org.au/ 

Webinars https://www.refugeeweek.org.au/educational-webinars/  

Podcasts https://www.refugeeweek.org.au/podcasts/ 

Films https://www.refugeeweek.org.au/films/ 

 
Lisa Hitchcock  

Catholic Identity Leader 
 

 

Wanted – Uniforms for Sick Bay 

The Sick Bay is missing quite an amount of spare uniform clothing. Could all parents please 
check to see if there may be some sick bay items at home and return it to the office?  

With the wet weather and increased amount of puddles, we are having trouble providing dry 
clothes to children who may need it through the day.  
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OASIS News…. 

Wonder Bread Bag Collection 
Over the next 6 weeks, our school will be collecting Bread bags and Wrap bags. The goal 
is to collect 25kg in 6 weeks from 12 May – 25 June so that we can exchange these plastic 
bags for tokens to buy sports equipment. We have collection boxes around the school for 
your child to put their empty bread bags into.  
Redcycle are teaming with Wonder and collecting soft plastics that then get recycled into 
all types of products. Please bring as many bread bags as you can to help support our 
cause.  
 

OASIS Website 

Be sure to check out our website to catch up on all the news and events that is happening in OASIS at the 
moment.OASIS Website 
 
Matt Butcher  
Environment and Sustainability Teacher/OASIS Coordinator  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Space Jam - Movie Fundraiser 
Beyond the Battle are hosting a private screening of Space Jam: A New Legacy to 
raise money for Bowel Cancer Australia.  
Tickets: Adults $20, Kids $17 (Kids will need to be accompanied by an adult).  To 
purchase tickets please email: beyondthebattleevents@gmail.com or contact Rachel on 
0417109844 
To find out more about Beyond the Battle visit our 
website www.beyondthebattleevents.com or find us on Facebook 
@beyondthebattleevents 
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Tuckshop News….. 
REPEAT - Please remember to pay for your child’s order on CDF Pay. We are noticing 

an increasing number of unpaid orders. All of these unprocessed orders affect the amount 

of food that is needed to be ordered and prepared by the tuckshop. Please try and make 

sure your order is entered before 9am to avoid this.  

The current Term 2 Menu and Roster is on our school website - Term 2 Menu & Roster 

Remember to place individual orders for each child. Do not combine the orders under one child’s 

name. 
 

We are also happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their child's food 

related allergies and our current menu options. 
 

Fiona (0400 072 311) & Donna (0408 051 979)  Tuckshop Coordinators. 
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YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

 

  

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register your child 

in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

FRG Ministry is currently seeking a passionate, 
administration support person to join our team.  

You will need experience in computers and 
basic office software programs, be willing to 
take instruction to complete tasks and have the 
ability to engage in a friendly manner with 
online customers. 
 
Initially the position will be 8 hours per week in 
2 x 4hr days in a casual role, hours may be 
extended as FRG Ministry continues to grow.  

Download the position description 
from  frgministry.com/opportunities  
 
Applications including a cover letter and CV 
to  hello@frgministry.com by Tuesday June 29  
at 5pm.  
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